
 

WHOLE SCHOOL MESSAGE  

 

The summer term is always a busy and fun filled term.  This term our young people get to 

shine and show what they know when they complete the National assessments.  Year 2 

and Year 6 pupils will complete their SATS and Year 1 pupils will complete their phonics 

screening assessments.  Our pupils are working hard to prepare for these and we  

appreciate your support.  We want the very best for all our pupils and we know they will all 

secure their own best outcomes. 

 

It is lovely to see the sun and we will maximise the glorious weather this term.  The  

improvements to the school building will be finished by the end of May and this will mean 

we have all of the outside area back.  We will be making sure we are outside as often as 

possible and appropriate. 

 

Please can I just remind parents about cars and parking in the morning and at the end of 

the day. We have had a number of complaints from neighbours about cars literally being 

abandoned or parked outside drives while people collect children from school. We do ask 

that you park responsibly.   

 

We have had a number of visitors in school who have all commented on how well  

behaved, polite and respectful our children are.  They really are a credit to you, and we are 

very proud of our pupils.   

 

Thornhill is a wonderful school, everyday is an exciting day of learning and fun.   

 

Have a lovely weekend  

 

 

Sophie McCabe  

Executive Headteacher 
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ATTENDANCE 

 

Whole School  97% 

Reception – 98%  

Year 1 & 2 – 100% 

Year 3 & 4 – 94% 

Year 5 & 6 – 94% 

 

 

 

26/4/2023 

Yrs 5/6 Indian Cookery with John Crouch 

27/4/23 

Krazy Karting & Electric Bikes Event (KS1 & KS2) 

1/5/23 

Early May Bank Holiday 

6/5/23 

Coronation Day 

7/5/23 

Coronation Service 

St Mary & St Michael Egremont  

7/6/23 

Buddhist Temple Visit KS2  

26/5/23 

KS2 Crime Scene Investigation Session  

29/5/23 

Half Term 

4th—8th July 

Forest School Visits 
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Stars of the Week 

Leo, James & Zac 

Good Work  Year 5 & 6 

Jamie, Jonah & Phoebe 

Good Work  Yr 2 

Poppy, George & Heidi 

 

Judo Award 

Alfie for maximum effort 
and helping his friends 

Good Work  EYFS 

Taylor, Isabella, Brian, 
Lily, Harry, Rosie & 

Georgie 

Good Work  Yr 3 & 4 

Leo, Parker & James 
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KS2 children have been  busy practicing their 4 and 6 figure grid reference skills  
using an ordnance survey map of our area.  



The children have been enjoying free Judo sessions each Thursday morning with 

coach Janice Knight former British and Commonwealth Champion.  

 This new skill increases fitness, confidence and self-esteem and we can see  

improvements each week in their abilities.  

http://www.judoknight.co.uk/ 

Alfie received the very first Judo 

award of the year for maximum 

effort and helping his friends.  He 

will wear the red belt  next week 

in recognition of his efforts.   





CORONATION NEWS 

Service of Celebration for the Coronation of king Charles III 

On Sunday 7th May there will be  a service of celebration for the 

coronation of King Charles III at 10.30 a.m. at  

St Mary & St Michael Egremont.   

This will be a ‘child-friendly’ service, so that  this momentous oc-

casion can be celebrated together. 

 

 






